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NORTH
1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00 a.m.

Lone Tree Manor
7710 N. Milwaukee Avenue

For Info Call:  Joe Nalepa at 773-763-1362

SOUTH
2nd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 a.m.

Jedi Garden Restaurant
9266 S. Cicero Avenue

For Info Call:  Don Januszyk at 708-364-9903
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YOUR 2012 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED.
IF YOU RECEIVED A YELLOW NEWSLETTER, YOUR 2012 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED,
APPLICATION FORM IS INCLUDED IN THIS NEWSLETTER.  IF YOU RECEIVE A WHITE NEWSLETTER, YOUR
DUES ARE PAID.  Upon receipt of your 2012 dues, we will send you a membership card and auto decal.

REMEMBER: THE DUES DEADLINE IS JULY 1, 2012.
Please check your membership card to see if it is for the current year.

On September 28th, the Association will hold our Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner at the FOP hall. The August newsletter will
contain the application for the dinner. Please remember, only the paid-up members will receive the August newsletter.

I would like to welcome all of our new members. We had 441 retirees last year, and they have been very good about sending in their
membership cards.

Because of the NATO Conferences being held in Chicago, days off are being cancelled for active officers. We are depending on
retired officers to attend the memorial in Washington. We are having four members’ names put on the wall. We have had a great
response from retired members who intend to participate.

The next General Meeting of the Retired Chicago Police
Association will be on Sunday, May 27, 2012 at 1:00PM in
the 001st District Community Room at 1718 S. State Street.
I would like to thank all the annuitants who attended the
Annual St. Jude Police Memorial March on May 6th at Gold
Star Family Memorial Park.  Dave Dunham from the
Chicago Patrolmen’s Federal Credit Union will be a guest
speaker at this meeting.  He will discuss some of the Credit
Union’s benefits to annuitants and their children and
grandchildren.

On Wednesday, May 2, 2012, Senator John Cullerton
amended HB4513 which added active Chicago Police
Officers.  The amendment will add a 1.5% pension
contribution and an additional 1% Cost of Living Adjustment
(COLA) contribution resulting in a 10% contribution from
their payroll checks between January 1, 2013 and January
1, 2015.  State Representative Michael J. Madigan
introduced a House Joint Resolution Constitutional
Amendment which states: RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE
OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE NINETY-SEVENTH
GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS,
THE SENATE CONCURRING HEREIN, that there shall
be submitted to the electors of the State for adoption or
rejection at the general election next occurring at least 6
months after the adoption of this resolution a proposition to
amend Article XIII of the Illinois Constitution by adding
Section 5.1 as follows: (a) No bill, except a bill for
appropriations, that provides a benefit increase under any

pension or retirement system of the State, any unit of local
government or school district, or any agency or instrumentality
thereof, shall be law without the concurrence of three-fifths of
the members elected to each house of the General Assembly.
Democratic Senate Majority Leader, Harry Reid on
Wednesday, April 25, 2012, pledges to fight to keep the
Keystone oil line out of the transportation jobs bill.  “I think
Keystone is a program that we’re not going with, that I am
not going to help in any way I can.  The president feels that. I
do too”.  This is from “Campaign for America’s Future”
manager@ourfuture.org.  Our elected officials are denying
thousands of jobs to our youth and lower gasoline prices at
the pump. President Obama faces the highest unemployment
rate in history, six months prior to an election, at 8.1% as of
April 30, 2012 and his Senate leader is against a bill that
would lower unemployment and gas prices.



RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION   NEWSLETTER                             Page 3RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION   NEWSLETTER                             Page 2

Presidents Message               (Continued from Page 1) Don Januszyk                      2nd Vice President

CUT-OFF AND RETURN WITH YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDER

If you are reading a yellow-colored newsletter
2012 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $15.00

Please return this cut-off with your CHECK or MONEY ORDER made out to:
THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION

Please check the imprint of your name, address and annuity number on the reverse side of
this newsletter. Make corrections if necessary, including apt. #, route #, etc. if applicable.

RETURN THIS CUT-OFF WITH YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES OF $15.00 TO:

THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION
5310 N. Harlem Avenue
Chicago, Illinois 60656

Protect Your Retirement Income & Assets

Trust me, hoping for the best, just won’t cut it.

with Long Term Care Insurance
My father retired from the Chicago Police Dept. in
1977 without Long Term Care Insurance; today my 86
year-old mother is bankrupt due to her long term care
needs. We’re all going to live a very long time, thanks
to modern medicine.

So, what is your plan?

Call me and I’ll explain all the benefits and the
affordability of Long Term Care Insurance.

Dennis Czechanski

Representing Genworth Financial, John Hancock, Mutual of
Omaha, Prudential and TransAmerica

888-550-4470

Long Term Care Insurance Specialist.

Toll-Free

The primary elections are over.  I voted early, for the wrong
party.  There are always last minute circumstances which play
a part in voting.

Recently, there were several bills introduced into the Illinois
State Legislature by Rep. Edward Acevedo and Rep.Kelly
Cassidy.  These bills dealt with assault weapons and the
initiation of a tax on ammunition.  Inquiring about these bills, I
heard that they might exempt active duty law enforcement
officers, but not retired officers.  As of this writing the bills are
in committee, which usually means they are dead.

To discover more about these bills I contacted Rep. Edward
Acevedo’s offices in Chicago and Springfield.  The Chicago
office, as usual, answered with a machine.  In Springfield a
person answered and said the Representative was out.  He
took a message and said Rep. Acevedo would return the call.
Representative Acevedo, a police office on leave of absence,
did not return either call.

On contacting Rep. Kelly Cassidy’s office I spoke to Beth
and Lauren from the Chicago and Springfield offices and was
informed that Rep. Kelly was the sponsor of the bills, but
someone else wrote them.  I inquired about Rep. Kelly’s
knowledge of weapons.  They said she was very
knowledgeable; however, she did not possess an FOID card.
Neither did the she consult with any law enforcement labor
organizations.  They told me she was concerned about citizen
safety and the tax on ammunition would be a good source of
revenue for the State.  In my opinion raising money was the
bottom line.  Please contact these Representatives and see
what other comments they might have.

There are several concerns about the death benefit paid by
the Pension Board.  This benefit was initiated by a state
statute.  It is not life insurance even though we pay for it.  The
Internal Revenue Department informed Northern Trust, who
handles the monies for the Police Pension Board, that they
must collect the 20% tax from the payment of the death
benefit.  Neither Northern Trust nor the Pension Board chose
to argue with the IRS.

Governor Pat Quinn recently submitted his ideas on pension
reform for government employees.  He is chipping away at
pensions and unions.  I would like to know who researched
and formulated the solutions he submitted.  Given his
objectives, it is reasonable to think that the police and fire
pensions and unions are next to be targeted.  It is important for
retirees to be active and takea stand, not only on our behalf,

but for our children and family members who will be affected
by the actions of the officials we voted for to protect our
interests.  They are not in our corner.  Take the time to call
and write.  In most cases they pay attention, in an election
year when contacted by a sufficient number of constituents on
an issue.  If you have comments, please write our office.
Stay safe and be involved.

Illinois Police Association South Division
19th Annual Golf Outing

Tuesday, July 17th, 2012

Deer Creek Golf Club
25055 S. Western Avenue

University Park, IL

$75.00 -- Shot Gun Start

For more information contact:

Chris Surdel 815-641-8820

Phil Nowak 708-479-9228

The Korshak Court/Agreement of 2003 directed the City of
Chicago to create a commission (Retiree Health Benefits
Commission-RHBC) that would return a post healthcare
plan by May 23, 2013 to the Korshak Court.  A
commission was appointed by former Mayor Daley but
those members all resigned.  Mayor Rahm Emanuel has yet
to appoint a new commission.  At the last meeting that your
Trustees attended, they suggested the City extend the
present healthcare plan for two years to enable the City and
the new commission time to become better prepared or just
extend the present plan to 2023 which would alleviate all the
attorney’s fees and other incidental costs.

For the year 2012 to present date, there have been 199
annuitants added to the pension rolls.  For the month of
April, 2012, the average retiree was 60 years of age with 37
years and 4 months of service.  The Northside Luncheon is
at Biagio’s Superosa located at 4240 N. Central Avenue on
Wednesday, July 18, 2012 at 1200 hours.

The total amount of assistance provided to Chicago Police
Officers’ Families since the Memorial Foundation began in
August 2007 is $2,113,491.  This assistance is made
possible by the payroll and pension contributions of active/
retired Chicago Police personnel.

Blue Cross and Blue Shield will be using illumination art on
the front side of their building to display the badge numbers
of fallen officers Paul Nauden and Clifton Lewis on May 4-
6, 2012.  The shades on the south side of the building will
be arranged to have 10803 and 4103 displayed at night.
The Blue Cross and Blue Shield building is located at 300 E.
Randolph Street.

To all golfers, Do Not Forget that the R.C.P.A., the
Detectives Association and the FOP Family Auxiliary Annual
Golf Outing is on Monday, June 25, 2012 at the
Bloomingdale Golf Club.  The $100 donation ($110 after
June 1st) includes golf, cart, lunch, refreshments on the
course and dinner with a two hour open bar.  There will be
numerous prizes raffled during dinner (GPS, 32" High
Definition Color TV, Golf Balls, Gift Certificates, etc, etc).
Call my cell at 312-485-8388 to reserve your foursomes.
Hope to see you there.

There will be a General Meeting of the R.C.P.A. on Sunday,
August 26, 2012 at 1:00PM in the 001st District
Community Room at 1718 S. State Street. I look forward
to seeing you at this meeting.



 

2O41 W. Carrol, Suite 221
Chicago, Illinois 60612

312-942-1222

Work only one, eight hour shift per week for one year and
receive one year’s tuition credit, for your family

member or yourself

Earn SOCIAL SECURITY CREDITS while working

Call today and ask for Mike Barone at (312) 942-1222 and
identify yourself as a Retired Police Officer interested in the

DeVry Scholarship Program.

STATEWIDE IS OWNED AND OPERATED

BY CHICAGO POLICE OFFICERS

A Scholarship/Work Certificate Program will now be extended to
include retired  police officers as well as active.

Police officers and their families are eligible to receive the
scholarship certificates from this program.  This plan requires you

to work security at DeVry University, Chicago Campus, 3300 N.
Campbell, adjacent to the Area Three Complex.

A Portion of the Sales Commission will
be Donated to the CPD Gold Star Families

The Law Office of

JULIE E. DIEMER, LLC

The Coyne Group

Proudly offers Retired Sworn Officers and Their
Immediate Family A Preferred Rate and a Free

Initial Consultation in Gratitude for Their Service

Ms. Diemer was formerly an in-house
attorney for FOP Lodge #7

908 North Wolcott Avenue, Suite 1 Chicago, Illinois 60622
773-252-1526

jdiemerlaw@comcast.net

Bridget Coyne-Urquhart             Mike Coyne             Bill Coyne

773-774-4900  Fax: 773-774-4961

Save Approximately $2,000 in closing costs* [including FREE Legal Representation] through the

                                       HOMEOWNERS CLUB OF AMERICA

HCA connects you with experienced and
reputable Realtors, Lenders and

Attorneys…right in your own neighborhood!
Available to:

Chicago Police Department Retirees and your Relatives

Call  HCA today at 1-800-985-5319 for more information.
 who are Buying or Selling their Homes.

*See Program Parameters For Details.

7789 W. Talcott, Chicago IL 60631

Now able to help you with your mortgage needs throughout the United States

Announcing new enhancements to HARP
(Home Affordable Refinance Program)

 No maximum LTV (previously capped at 125% )
     Those paying mortgage insurance can qualify

 Available for owner occupied and investment properties

The perfect solution for those who want to refinance but are afraid the value in their
home has decreased and they may owe more than their home is currently worth.

CPFCU Continues to Sweeten Product Offerings!

Effective May 1, 2012, the credit union will be offering rates as low as 0.75% on used auto loans.  In addition to that exceptional rate, you will
have the peace of mind in knowing that the credit union will beat your existing auto loan rate down to a floor rate of 0.75%.  Here’s how it
works.  You bring in your documented auto loan rate from another lender and the credit union will automatically reduce the rate by 1.00%.
If you qualify for relationship pricing, you can earn another rate reduction of up to another 0.50%, and if you have a CPFCU checking
account with direct deposit, you can earn another rate reduction of 0.25% (all subject to the floor rate of 0.75%).

For example, assume you have a rate of 2.90% on your existing auto loan, you qualify for the full relationship pricing reduction, you have a
CPFCU checking account with direct deposit and you obtain credit approval from CPFCU.  Your rate would be less than half your existing rate
and would be reduced all the way down to 1.15%.
The process is as simple as a phone call to our Call Center at 312-726-8814.  They will help initiate your application and share complete details
of the program with you.  For a limited time, you will also receive a gift card of up to $250, depending on the dollar amount of your approved
auto loan.
As of May 1, 2012, CPFCU is also reducing rates on its personal loans to as low as 3.90%, with another 0.25% reduction available for having
a CPFCU checking account with direct deposit.  And don’t forget about balance transfer rate of 2.90% on our CPFCU Copper Card, which is
good for the life of the balance transferred. We’ll be offering special balance transfer rates on all of our credit cards soon..  Visit our website
at cpdfcu.com for complete details. Don’t wait to take advantage of these outstanding values, and remember that they are available not only
to you, but your eligible family members as well.

CPFCU is helping to take the guess work out of which financial institution
has the best rates on auto loans.

LIVING TRUST ESTATE PLANS

Tuohy Law Offices is extending its $200 rate reduction to all members until June 1, 2012. Plan your estate
today and be relieved that your affairs are in order.

Living Trust Estate Plans Include:

· Living Trust · Last Will & Testament  · Health Care Power of Attorney · Financial Power of Attorney

A Living Trust Estate Plan is designed to avoid probate, is available for distribution to your family immediately, is
private, and is handled by a family member or trusted friend.

TUOHY LAW OFFICES
Millennium Park Plaza

155 N. Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60601
info@tuohylawoffices.com

312-729-5200 • Fax 312-729-5401

Call today for full RCPA benefits

PLUS

$200 additional reduction until

June 1, 2012!



Admitted to practice
law in Florida, Illinois, and

The United States Supreme Court

Ann Shaw, P.A

Law Offices in Tampa Bay and Chicago
Toll Free:  800-622-1401
www.annshaw.com
Email:  annshaw@annshaw.com

Retired Chicago Police Lieutenant
Discount for Sworn retirees and family

The hiring of a lawyer is an important decision
that should not be based solely upon
advertisements.  Before you decide, ask us to
send you free written information about
our qualifications and experience.

Illinois and Florida Residents
Is your Estate Plan Up to Date?

Call Now for an “Estate Plan Checkup”

Ann Shaw
Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning

800-622-1401

Live In Beautiful Southwest Florida
Buyers Market...check out our foreclosure list. Homes,
condos at bargain prices in Cape Coral, Fort Myers and
surrounding areas. Contact us for a list of over 200 retired
Chicago Police Officers.

Call Tom Faragoi, Realtor at 239-770-7896

Haderlein Co. Realtors
Full Time Realtor Since 1994
3413 N. Paulina Street
Chicago, IL 60657

Call FRANK 773-525-9119           Email: frankbaumann1@yahoo.com

10% REBATE
On All Commissions After Closing

Hamilton-Franklin Realty
1136 NE Pine Island Road • Suite 49 • Cape Coral, FL 33909 • faragoi@msn.com

360 Days of Sunshine in “Everybody’s Home Town”

PRESCOTT, ARIZONA

No snow shoveling, no ice storms, no tornados, no hurricanes...

...JUST FINE LIVING!

Call Retired Sgt. Gerald Szymanski
1-800-339-4111 or Cell 928-710-2017

Keller Williams Check Realty
Also serving Prescott Valley, Chino Valley, Dewey-Humboldt.

JACK BROWN
5555 N. CANFIELD • CHICAGO, IL. 60656-1662

We specialize in Police and other professional occupations.  I am a retired Police Officer with
28 years of service.  I have been preparing individual tax returnes for over 35 years.

(773) 594-0916

FAST REFUNDS  •  ELECTRONIC FILING  •  REASONABLE RATES  •  ACCURATE TAX SERVICE

Owned and operated by Police Officers. Retired Capt. Tom Faragoi will donate 20% of his net commission to the
Gold Star Families. Check out www.chicagopoliceofficersofswflorida for the up to date news of us C.P.D. Retirees
enjoying the good life in beautiful SW Florida.

INCOME TAX PREPARATION

SPREAD THE NEWS
RETIRED OFFICERS WHO WOULD LIKE TO REJOIN THE FOP!!!!

Several years ago a policy was adopted which allowed for the termination of membership of retired officers that failed to pay their
Annual FOP membership dues before the deadline. The current administration would like to make a change to that policy and
invite those members to rejoin the FOP. Under the Constitution and By-Laws, active members must be in “good standing”. This
is determined by having your annual dues paid in full. If you would like to regain your active status as a retired member, you must
pay unpaid dues. Otherwise, you may become a “retired” FOP member without paying the back dues. Non-active members do
not vote and do not have life insurance.

If you know of any members who were terminated from the rolls of the FOP, and would like to rejoin, please have them contact
me by email at p.vitaioli@comcast.net or by cell at 312-402-1040, with their name and addresses. The Retirement committee
will ensure that a renewal application is sent to them. The completed application will then be forwarded to the FOP Board for
review and possible approval.

I have been asked to Chair the Retirement Committee and have accepted this honor.

Paul Vitaioli and the Retirement Committee.

FRANK BAUMANN Retired Chicago Police Officer


